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File #: 20-0069, Version: 1

To: Board of Supervisors
From: Supervisor Haschak and Supervisor Gjerde

Meeting Date: January 21, 2020

Department Contact: Supervisor Haschak Phone: 463-4221
Department Contact: Supervisor Gjerde Phone: 463-4221

Item Type: Consent Agenda Time Allocated for Item: N/A
Agenda Title:

Ratification of Letter of Support to Pacific Gas and Electric Company for Grant to Provide Critical Services on
Mendocino Coast with Electricity During Future Interruptions of Electrical Service Through Installation of
Solar Photovoltaic and Batteries in Fort Bragg Microgrid

(Sponsors: Supervisors Haschak and Gjerde)

Recommended Action/Motion:

Ratify letter of support to Pacific Gas and Electric Company for grant to provide critical services on Mendocino
Coast with electricity during future interruptions of electrical service through installation of solar photovoltaic
and batteries in Fort Bragg microgrid; and authorize Chair to sign same.

Previous Board/Board Committee Actions:
N/A

Summary of Request:
Consistent with the Board’s legislative platform, approve a letter signed by Board Chair John Haschak and Vice

Chair Gjerde to support a grant application to provide essential medical, law enforcement, health and human
services, plus city water and wastewater service in Fort Bragg City limits during future interruptions in
electrical service through the installation of an array of solar photovoltaic and batteries in Fort Bragg.
Buildings to be served by the project include the County of Mendocino’s sheriff substation and health and
human services buildings on South Franklin Street in Fort Bragg city limits. If awarded, the grant would pay
for the installation. No funding is requested from the County of Mendocino. If awarded, solar PVs would be
installed on multiple properties, including the County’s properties, most likely above vehicles in the parking
lots. Notice of the grant application was only released in mid-December. Fully completed grant applications
were due on Friday January 19. The County, through Supervisor Gjerde, was invited into the Fort Bragg
Critical Loads Microgrid Project team after the board’s January 4 meeting. As a letter of support for the project
was deemed consistent with the board’s legislative agenda, a letter was signed by the Chair and Vice Chair,
with placement on the consent calendar after-the-fact. The City of Fort Bragg and Mendocino Coast District
Hospital have already provided letters of support for the grant application.

Alternative Action/Motion:
Do not approve letter of support.
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Supervisorial District: District 4

vote requirement: Majority
Supplemental Information Available Online At: N/A

Fiscal Details:

source of funding: N/A budgeted in current f/y: N/A
current f/y cost: N/A if no, please describe:
annual recurring cost: N/A revenue agreement: N/A

budget clarification: N/A
Agreement/Resolution/Ordinance Approved by County Counsel: N/A

CEO Liaison: Janelle Rau, Deputy CEO
CEO Review: Yes
CEO Comments:

FOR COB USE ONLY

Executed By: Karla Van Hagen, Senior Deputy Clerk Final Status:Approved
Date: January 22, 2020

Mendocino County Page 2 of 2

Printed on 5/18/2024

powered by Legistar™


http://www.legistar.com/

